STATE OF
COLORADO

Conversation with Chris Chavez

Don Freemyer <Don@freemyerlaw.com> Mon, Jul 22, 2013 at 8:26 AM
To: Kerry Smith <ksmith@monumentglobal.com>, "Karen Spray, PG" <karen.spray @state.co.us>

Cc: Reid Allan <reid.allan@soudermiller.com>, Tom Fox <tomfox@beyondbb.com>, Shawna Chubbuck
<shawna.chubbuck@soudermiller.com>, Katherine Holt <stariemoments@gmail.com>

Kerry: I spoke with Chris Chavez a few minutes ago regarding clean-up of the oil spills. He
confirmed contact by Corey Veach. He also confirmed viewing the spills. Corey represented to
Chris that Monument would not clean-up the spills and, therefore, he had to do so. I advised
Chris that Monument had been prevented by Corey Veach from cleaning up the spills. I also
requested that he do nothing which would interfere with Monument’s lease and operations.

Sincerely,

/s/

Don Freemyer
Attorney at Law
(970) 259-0102

Confidentiality Notice: This electronic transmission, and any documents, files or previous
electronic messages attached may contain information that is confidential or legally privileged. If
you are not the intended recipient, or a person responsible for delivering it to the intended
recipient, you are hereby notified that you must not read this transmission and that any
disclosure, copying, printing, or distribution or use of any of the information contained in or
attached to this transmission is STRICTLY PROHIBITED. If you have received this
transmission in error, please immediately notify the sender by telephone (970) 259-0102, or return
e-mail and dispose of the original transmission and its attachments without reading or saving in
any manner. Thank you.

Don Freemyer <Don@freemyerlaw.com> Mon, Jul 22, 2013 at 6:08 PM
To: Tom Fox <tomfox@beyondbb.com>, kerry smith <ksmith@monumentglobal.com>, cindy gray
<cindy.gray@soudermiller.com>, "Karen Spray, PG" <karen.spray @state.co.us>



Cc: Katherine Holt <stariemoments@gmail.com>

Tom — Thank you. As far as [ am concerned, put in the fresh dirt. Karen, your feedback please.

Don

From: Tom Fox [mailto:tomfox@beyondbb.com]
Sent: Monday, July 22, 2013 4:45 PM

To: Don Freemyer; kerry smith; cindy gray
Subject: Re: Conversation with Chris Chavez

Don

I went in over the weekend and cleaned up the last spill #3 move all oily dirt to well #26 and now waiting
on sma to get samples and if ok | will close area that | dug out with fresh dirt.

T Fox

From: Don Freemyer

Sent: Monday, July 22, 2013 8:26 AM

To: Kerry Smith ; Karen Spray, PG

Cc: Reid Allan ; 'Tom Fox' ; 'Shawna Chubbuck' ; Katherine Holt
Subject: Conversation with Chris Chavez

[Quoted text hidden]

Cindy Gray <cindy.gray@soudermiller.com> Mon, Jul 22, 2013 at 7:11 PM
Reply-To: Cindy Gray <cindy.gray@soudermiller.com>

To: Denny Foust <denny.foust@soudermiller.com>, Shawna Chubbuck <shawna.chubbuck@soudermiller.com>

Cc: Tom Fox MGRI Pumper <tomfox@beyondbb.com>, "Kerry W. Smith" <ksmith@monumentglobal.com>, Don Freemyer
<Don@freemyerlaw.com>, Karen Spray <Karen.Spray @state.co.us>

Denny and Shawna, please see thread below. Looks like we can now go sample. Please coordinate with Tom Fox in
support of his cleanup efforts. Thanks, all.

Regards,

Cindy Gray

Souder, Miller & Associates

From my phone

[Quoted text hidden]

Spray - DNR, Karen <karen.spray @state.co.us> Mon, Jul 22, 2013 at 9:21 PM
To: Don Freemyer <Don@freemyerlaw.com>

Cc: Tom Fox <tomfox@beyondbb.com>, kerry smith <ksmith@monumentglobal.com>, cindy gray
<cindy.gray@soudermiller.com>, Katherine Holt <stariemoments@gmail.com>

You need to sample the area where the impacted soils were removed and demonstrate the excavated area meets Table 910-1
standards before you can backfill with any clean dirt. Please ensure you GPS the sample locations and analyze for all Table



910-1 soils constituents.

I have not seen the original soil samples (if available) from this spill so cannot approve a reduced sampling list until those data
are provided so the COGCC can be assured of what constituents were non-detect in the original spill vs. those that were
either detected or above standard.

Karen

[Quoted text hidden]

Karen L. Spray, PG

SW Environmental Protection Specialist
Colorado Oil & Gas Conservation Commission
P.O. Box 2651

Durango, CO 81302

970-259-1619 (0) - 970-903-1242 (c)
karen.spray @state.co.us
www.colorado.gov/cogcc

b% Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail

Cindy Gray <cindy.gray@soudermiller.com> Tue, Jul 23, 2013 at 8:27 AM
Reply-To: Cindy Gray <cindy.gray@soudermiller.com>

To: "Spray - DNR, Karen" <karen.spray @state.co.us>

Cc: Tom Fox <tomfox@beyondbb.com>, kerry smith <ksmith@monumentglobal.com>, Katherine Holt
<stariemoments@gmail.com>, Don Freemyer <Don@freemyerlaw.com>, Denny Foust <denny.foust@soudermiller.com>,
Shawna Chubbuck <shawna.chubbuck@soudermiller.com>

Thanks , Karen. | have forwarded this conversation to Denny Foust and Shawna Chubbuck for them to take action and
coordinate with Tom Fox. The analytical results will be sent to you along with a request to waive appropriate constituents from
further testing. Email and cell phone will be the best way to reach me for a few more days as I'm working from home. Please
do contact me or Denny with questions or concerns.

Thanks again.

Cindy Gray
Souder, Miller & Associates
From my phone

-------- Original message --------
[Quoted text hidden]



